

1 P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S

2 11:46 a.m.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Let us now do
4 our agenda items for the day. The first agenda
5 we will hear this morning is the legal agenda for
6 alcoholic beverages.

7 The first matter on the legal agenda
8 (alcohol) is the review of an offer in compromise
9 in lieu of a hearing, dated September 10, 2024,
10 for Case No. 24-CMP-00019, Caf, Georgetown,
11 License No. 106108. The offer in compromise is
12 as follows.

13 Charge I, imported alcoholic beverages
14 without an import permit, first primary tier
15 violation. The statutory authority is DC Code
16 Section 25-119. There is a \$1,000 fine to be
17 paid within 30 days or the license will be
18 suspended indefinitely until the fine has been
19 paid.

20 Charge II, purchased alcoholic
21 beverages from an off-premises retailer, first
22 primary tier violation. The statutory authority
23 is DC Code Section 25-113(a)(5)(A). A \$1,000
24 fine is to be paid within 30 days or the license
25 shall be suspended indefinitely until the fine

1 has been paid.

2 I make a motion that the offer in
3 compromise be accepted.

4 Is there a second?

5 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short; I second.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
7 second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.
8 Mr. Short?

9 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short; I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

11 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

13 Anderson; I agree.

14 The matter passes, 3-0.

15 Number 2 is a review of an offer in
16 compromise in lieu of a hearing, dated July 25,
17 2024, for Case No. 24-CIT-00159. This is Creole
18 on 14th, License No. 115577. And the offer in
19 compromise is as follows.

20 Charge I is failed to file quarterly
21 statement, second secondary tier violation. The
22 statutory authority is DC Code Section
23 25-113(b) (2) (A). There is a \$500 fine to be paid
24 within 30 days or the license shall be suspended
25 indefinitely until the fine has been paid, and

1 submission of pending quarterly statements if
2 they have not been submitted as yet.

3 I make a motion that the offer in
4 compromise be accepted.

5 Is there a second?

6 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I second the
7 motion.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant has
9 second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.

10 Mr. Short?

11 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short; I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

13 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
15 Anderson; I agree.

16 The matter passes, 3-0.

17 Hold on one minute, please. I'm
18 sorry. Hold on. I need to review the legal
19 agenda. Hold on again. Just give me a minute,
20 please.

21 (Pause.)

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: I need to get
23 some further information, so I apologize.

24 (Pause.)

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Okay. Let me

1 see something. Hold on. All right. I read the
2 incorrect legal agenda, so let me correct the
3 record. This is the correct legal agenda that
4 needs to be read in the record.

5 The correct legal agenda is, number 1
6 on the legal agenda is a review of an offer in
7 compromise in lieu of a hearing, dated September
8 11, 2024, for Case No. 23-251-00024, Ocean
9 Lounge, License No. 114106. And let me find the
10 OIC for that case.

11 The offer in compromise for Ocean
12 Lounge is, Charge I, failure to provide video
13 footage within 48 hours upon request, statutory
14 authority of DC Code Section 25-836(g) (3). There
15 is a warning for that case.

16 For Charge II, failure to follow
17 settlement agreement, statutory authority of DC
18 Code Section 25-823(a) (6), a warning.

19 Charge III, failure to ensure cameras
20 were operational and maintain video footage for
21 30 days, statutory authority of DC Code Section
22 25-836(g) (1) and (2). There is a fine of \$1,000
23 payable within 30 days or the license shall be
24 suspended indefinitely until this fine has been
25 paid. And as part of that charge, enforcement to

1 conduct a walk-through to ensure cameras are
2 operational.

3 I make a motion that the offer in
4 compromise be accepted.

5 Is there a second?

6 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short; I second.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
8 second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.
9 Mr. Short?

10 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short; I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

12 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
14 Anderson; I agree.

15 The matter passes, 3-0.

16 Number 2 on the legal agenda is a
17 review of the offer in compromise in lieu of a
18 hearing, dated September 10, 2024, for Case No.
19 24-CMP-00019, Caf, Georgetown, License No.
20 106108.

21 And the offer in compromise for this
22 case is -- I know we have voted on this before,
23 but I need to make sure that the agenda is in
24 order by the updated agenda. So Charge I,
25 imported alcoholic beverages without an import

1 permit, first primary tier violation, statutory
2 authority of DC Code Section 25-119. There is a
3 \$1,000 to be paid within 30 days or the license
4 shall be suspended indefinitely until the fine
5 has been paid.

6 For Charge II, purchase of alcoholic
7 beverages from an off-premises retailer, first
8 primary tier violation, statutory authority is
9 25-113(a) (5) (A). There is \$1,000 to be paid
10 within 30 days or the license shall be suspended
11 indefinitely until the fine has been paid.

12 I therefore make a motion that this
13 offer in compromise be accepted.

14 Is there a second?

15 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I second the
16 motion.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant has
18 second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.

19 Mr. Short?

20 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short; I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

22 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
24 Anderson; I agree.

25 The matter passes, 3-0.

1 Number 3 on the agenda, review of the
2 offer in compromise in lieu of a hearing, dated
3 July 29, 2024, for Case No. 24-CIT-00159, Creole
4 on 14th, License No. 115577.

5 The offer in compromise is, Charge I,
6 failed to file required quarterly statements,
7 second secondary tier violation, statute
8 authority of DC Code Section 25-113(b) (2) (A).

9 There is a \$500 fine to be paid within
10 30 days or the license shall be suspended
11 indefinitely until the fine is paid, and
12 submission of pending quarterly statements if
13 they have not yet been submitted.

14 I make a motion that the offer in
15 compromise be accepted.

16 Is there a second?

17 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short; I second.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
19 second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.

20 Mr. Short?

21 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short; I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

23 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
25 Anderson; I agree.

1 The matter passes, 3-0.

2 Number 4 is a review of a settlement
3 agreement, dated September 5, 2024, by and
4 between Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A and
5 Aldi, License No. 127993.

6 I make a motion that we approve this
7 agreement.

8 Is there a second?

9 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I second the
10 motion.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant has
12 second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.

13 Mr. Short?

14 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short; I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

16 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

18 Anderson; I agree.

19 The matter passes, 3-0.

20 Number 5, review of a settlement
21 agreement, dated August 7, 2024, by and between
22 Advisory Neighborhood Commission 5C and Sahara
23 Market, License No. 128674.

24 I make a motion that the agreement be
25 approved.

1 Is there a second?

2 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short; I second.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
4 second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.
5 Mr. Short?

6 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short; I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

8 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
10 Anderson; I agree.

11 The matter passes, 3-0.

12 Number 6, review of the motion to
13 dismiss applications filed by Queens Chapel Civic
14 Association, dated August 18, 2024, in Case No.
15 24-PRO-00075 and 24-PRO-00076, Sahara Market,
16 License No. 128673.

17 I make a motion that we deny this
18 request.

19 Is there a second?

20 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I second the
21 motion.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant has
23 second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.
24 Mr. Short?

25 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short; I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

2 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

4 Anderson; I agree.

5 The matter passes, 3-0.

6 Number 7, a review of the consent

7 motion to continue a protest hearing, dated

8 September 6, 2024, in Case No. 24-PRO-00084,

9 Indigo Chapter 2, License No. 128552.

10 I make a motion that we approve this
11 request.

12 Is there a second?

13 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short; I second.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
15 second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.

16 Mr. Short?

17 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short; I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

19 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

21 Anderson; I agree.

22 The matter passes, 3-0.

23 Number 8, review of a request to store
24 invoices off-premises, dated September 9, 2024.

25 This is for Blues Alley Jazz, License No. 076966.

1 I make a motion that we approve this
2 request.

3 Is there a second?

4 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I second the
5 motion.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant has
7 second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.
8 Mr. Short?

9 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short; I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

11 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
13 Anderson; I agree.

14 The matter passes, 3-0.

15 Our next agenda item is our legal
16 agenda for medical cannabis. The first matter on
17 the legal agenda for medical cannabis is review
18 of a settlement agreement between Advisory
19 Neighborhood Commission 6C and Pot and Goods,
20 dated August 21, 2024, Pot & Goods. Their
21 License No. is 128030.

22 I make a motion that we approve this
23 agreement.

24 Is there a second?

25 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short; I second.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
2 second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.

3 Mr. Short?

4 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short; I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

6 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson;
8 I agree.

9 The matter passes, 3-0.

10 Number 2, review of a request to
11 reinstate dismissed application, dated August 30,
12 2024, in Case No. 24-PRO-00085, Smoke & Tingz 2,
13 Inc., License No. 128451.

14 I make a motion that we deny this
15 request.

16 Is there a second?

17 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I second the
18 motion.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant has
20 second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.

21 Mr. Short?

22 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short; I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

24 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

1 Anderson; I agree.

2 The matter passes, 3-0.

3 Number 3, review of opposition to
4 reinstate dismissed application, dated September
5 6, 2024, in Case No. 24-PRO-00085, Smoke & Tingz
6 2, Inc., License No. 128451. This is now moot.

7 Number 4, review of the request to
8 extend the protest petition deadline from
9 Advisory Neighborhood Commission 8A, dated
10 September 8, 2024. This is for City Grown,
11 License No. 125479.

12 I make a motion that we approve this
13 request.

14 Is there a second? Is there a second?

15 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short; I second.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
17 second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.

18 Mr. Short?

19 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short; I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

21 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

23 Anderson; I agree.

24 The matter passes, 3-0.

25 Number 5, review of request for a

1 hearing on summary closure, filed September 10,
2 2024. This is for Supreme Terpene, unlicensed
3 cannabis retailer, Case No. 24-ULC-00025.

4 I make a motion that we set this
5 matter for a hearing.

6 Is there a second?

7 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I second the
8 motion.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant has
10 second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.

11 Mr. Short?

12 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short; I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

14 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson;
16 I agree.

17 The matter passes, 3-0.

18 Number 6, review of the medical
19 cannabis signs and advertising notice of third
20 emergency rulemaking.

21 I make a motion that we approve
22 request.

23 Is there a second?

24 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short; I second.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has

1 second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.

2 Mr. Short?

3 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short; I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

5 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

7 Anderson; I agree.

8 The matter passes, 3-0.

9 We now move to our licensing agenda.

10 The first matter on the licensing agenda, review
11 a request for a temporary operating retail
12 permit. This is for Via Roma, License No.
13 129878.

14 I make a motion that we approve this
15 request.

16 Is there a second?

17 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I second the
18 motion.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant has
20 second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.

21 Mr. Short?

22 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short; I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

24 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

1 Anderson; I agree.

2 The matter passes, 3-0.

3 Number 2, review application for a
4 class change from Retailer B Manufacturer to
5 Retailer C Tavern. This is for The Cove, License
6 No. 120433.

7 I make a motion that we placard this
8 matter.

9 Is there a second?

10 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short; I second.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
12 second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.

13 Mr. Short?

14 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short; I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

16 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson;
18 I agree.

19 The matter passes, 3-0.

20 Number 3, review application for an
21 entertainment endorsement to provide live
22 entertainment inside the premises and outdoors in
23 the Summer Garden. This is for The Cove, License
24 No. 120433.

25 I make a motion that we placard this

1 matter.

2 Is there a second?

3 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I second the
4 motion.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant has
6 second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.

7 Mr. Short?

8 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short; I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

10 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

12 Anderson; I agree.

13 The matter passes, 3-0.

14 Number 4, review application for a new
15 Class CX Multipurpose Facility License. This is
16 for Ingleside at Rock Creek, license number to be
17 determined.

18 I make a motion that we have a fact-
19 finding hearing.

20 Is there a second?

21 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I second the
22 motion.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant has
24 second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.

25 Mr. Short?

1 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short; I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

3 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson;

5 I agree.

6 The matter passes, 3-0.

7 Number 5, review application for the
8 game of skills endorsement to up to five machines
9 offering the games Edge Skill and Dragon's Ascent
10 by Pace-o-Matic. The request is being made by
11 Seven Seas Restaurant, License No. 000654.

12 I make a motion that we placard this
13 matter.

14 Is there a second?

15 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short; I second.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
17 second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.

18 Mr. Short?

19 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short; I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

21 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

23 Anderson; I agree.

24 The matter passes, 3-0.

25 Number 6, review application for the

1 carry-out and delivery endorsement. This is for
2 Pappé, License No. 107164.

3 I make a motion that we approve this
4 request.

5 Is there a second?

6 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I second the
7 motion.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant has
9 second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.

10 Mr. Short?

11 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short; I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

13 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson;
15 I agree.

16 The matter passes, 3-0.

17 Number 7, review request to update the
18 premises address to 6810-6812 Cameron Street NW.
19 This is for To Be Determined (Hideaway LLC),
20 License No. 128445.

21 I make a motion that we approve this
22 request.

23 Is there a second?

24 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I second the
25 motion.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant has
2 second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.
3 Mr. Short?

4 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short; I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

6 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
8 Anderson; I agree.

9 The matter passes, 3-0.

10 Number 8, review request to correct
11 the capacity and seating information for the
12 Summer Garden. The capacity remains at 86, but
13 seating is 86 rather than 72. This is for Fish
14 Shop DC, License No. 128628.

15 I make a motion that we approve this
16 request.

17 Is there a second?

18 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I second the
19 motion.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant has
21 second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.

22 Mr. Short?

23 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short; I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

25 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
2 Anderson; I agree.

3 The matter passes, 3-0.

4 We now move to our supplemental
5 licensing agenda. The first matter on our
6 supplemental licensing agenda is a review of
7 request for a temporary operating retail permit.
8 This is for the Waldorf Astoria Washington DC,
9 License No. 120992.

10 I make a motion that we approve this
11 request.

12 Is there a second?

13 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short; I second.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
15 second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.
16 Mr. Short?

17 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short; I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

19 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
21 Anderson; I agree.

22 The matter passes, 3-0.

23 Number 2, review request for a
24 temporary operating retail permit. This is for
25 the Waldorf Astoria DC, License No. 121598.

1 I make a motion that we approve this
2 request.

3 Is there a second?

4 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I second the
5 motion.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant has
7 second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.
8 Mr. Short?

9 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short; I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

11 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

13 Anderson; I agree.

14 The matter passes, 3-0.

15 Number 3, review request for a
16 temporary operating retail permit. This is for
17 the Waldorf Astoria DC, License No. 120990.

18 I make a motion that we approve this
19 request.

20 Is there a second?

21 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short; I second.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
23 second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.

24 Mr. Short?

25 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short; I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

2 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

4 Anderson; I agree.

5 The matter passes, 3-0.

6 And number 4, review request for a
7 temporary operating retail permit. This is for
8 Political Pattie's, License No. 129917.

9 I make a motion that we approve this
10 request.

11 Is there a second?

12 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I second the
13 motion.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant has
15 second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.

16 Mr. Short?

17 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short; I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

19 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

21 Anderson; I agree.

22 The matter passes, 3-0.

23 We now move to our second supplemental
24 licensing agenda. The only item on this agenda
25 is the review of a request for a temporary

1 operating retail permit. This is for Legacy
2 HiFi, License No. 129925.

3 I make a motion that we approve this
4 request.

5 Is there a second?

6 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I second the
7 motion.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant has
9 second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.

10 Mr. Short?

11 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short; I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

13 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
15 Anderson; I agree.

16 The matter passes, 3-0.

17 We now move into our cancellation
18 agenda. The ABC Board will be cancelling the
19 following license for the reason outlined before:
20 Mi Cuba Caf,, License No. 096613. The licensee
21 requested cancellation.

22 I therefore make a motion that this
23 license be cancelled.

24 Is there a second?

25 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I second the

1 motion.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant has
3 second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.

4 Mr. Short?

5 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short; I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

7 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
9 Anderson; I agree.

10 The matter passes, 3-0.

11 Okay. We're going to move to the
12 Board's temporary and one-day substantial change
13 docket. On this docket there are 49 licensees.
14 I am going to read the names of all 49
15 applicants, the category, the event, the date,
16 the license, and the attendees.

17 I will also make a recommendation for
18 approval. And at the end of the list, I will
19 make a motion that the ABC Board approve the
20 recommendation made by the Chair on these
21 applications.

22 Number 1, David Casserly, C-A-S-S-E-R-
23 L-Y, One-Day License Class F. This is for a
24 wedding, October 13th. The License No. is
25 129680, 130 attendees, three security guards.

1 Number 2, a request from Trevor
2 Behnsch, B-E-H-N-S-C-H, a One-Day License Class
3 F. This is for testing. This is September 21st.
4 The License No. is 129700, 150 attendees, two
5 security guards.

6 Number 3, a request by Laure, L-A-U-R-
7 E, Bomgardner for a One-Day License Class F.
8 This is for a wedding. This is September 14th.
9 The License No. is 129788, 200 attendees, four
10 security guards.

11 Number 4, a request from Mark
12 Eisenberg, a One-Day License Class F. This is
13 for a concert. This is September 9th and 11th.
14 The License No. is 129852, 75 attendees, four
15 security guards.

16 Number 5, a request from Joshua
17 Sawislak, S-A-W-I-S-L-A-K, a One-Day License
18 Class F, reception, September 11, 2024. The
19 License No. is 129792, 50 attendees, one security
20 guard.

21 Number 6, a request from Diane Rhyu,
22 R-H-Y-U, a One-Day License Class F, a lecture.
23 This is on September the 11th. The License No.
24 is 129786, 80 attendees, two security guards.

25 Number 7, a request from Casey

1 Wallace, a One-Day License Class F, a documentary
2 film, September 11th. The License No. is 129842,
3 200 attendees, four security guards.

4 Number 8, a request from Lana El-Zein,
5 a One-Day License Class F, a concert/live music
6 performance. This is September 12th and
7 September 13th. The License No. is 129864, 100
8 attendees, two security guards.

9 Number 9, a request from Lana El-Zein,
10 a One-Day License Class F, a concert/live music
11 performance. This is September 15th. The
12 License No. is 129865, 100 attendees, two
13 security guards.

14 Number 10, a request from Lana
15 El-Zein, a One-Day License Class F, a
16 concert/live music performance, September 18th.
17 The License No. is 129866, 100 attendees, two
18 security guards.

19 Number 11, a request from Lana
20 El-Zein, a One-Day License Class F, a
21 concert/live music performance. This is
22 September 21st. The License No. is 129867, 100
23 attendees, two security guards.

24 Number 12, a request from Lana El-
25 Zein, a One-Day License Class F, a concert/live

1 music performance, September 12th. The License
2 No. is 129868, 100 attendees, two security
3 guards.

4 Number 13, a request from Lana El-
5 Zein, a One-Day License Class F, a concert/live
6 music performance, September 14th. The License
7 No. is 129869, 100 attendees, two security
8 guards.

9 Number 14, a request from Lana El-
10 Zein, a One-Day License Class F, a concert/live
11 music performance, September 17th and September
12 18th. The License No. is 129870, 100 attendees,
13 two security guards.

14 Number 15, a request from Lana El-
15 Zein, a One-Day License Class F, a concert/live
16 music performance, September 13th and 14th. The
17 License No. is 129873, 100 attendees, two
18 security guards.

19 Number 16, a request from Lana El-
20 Zein, a One-Day License Class F, a concert/live
21 music performance, September 27th and 28th. The
22 License No. is 129874, 100 attendees, two
23 security guards.

24 Number 17, a request from Jack Muth,
25 M-U-T-H, a One-Day License Class F, Art All

1 Night, September 28th. The License No. is
2 129876, 500 attendees, ten security guards.

3 Number 18, a request from Alisa Dan,
4 a One-Day License Class F, a reception, September
5 18th. The License No. is 129888, 30 attendees,
6 one security guard.

7 Number 19, a request from Dontay
8 Brown, a One-Day License Class F, for brunch,
9 September 15th. The License No. is 129893, six
10 attendees, one security guard.

11 Number 20, a request from Allyson, A-
12 L-L-Y-S-O-N, Damante, a One-Day License Class F,
13 fundraiser, September 20th. The License No. is
14 129903, 140 attendees, three security guards.

15 Number 21, a request from Kathy Dalby,
16 D-A-L-B-Y, a One-Day License Class F, a marathon,
17 September 15th. The License No. is 129901, 6,500
18 attendees, 12 security guards.

19 Number 22, a request from Dae Seok So.
20 The first name is spelled D-A-E, and then it's S-
21 E-O-K, and the last name is S-O. A One-Day
22 License Class G, a wedding, September 21st. The
23 License No. is 129657, 210 attendees, five
24 security guards.

25 Number 23, a request from George

1 Taylor, a One-Day License Class G, a fundraiser,
2 September 21st. The License No. is 129666, 285
3 attendees, two security guards.

4 Number 24, a request from Kristen
5 Semeniak, S-E-M-E-N-I-A-K, a One-Day License
6 Class G, a reception, September 25th, License No.
7 129685, 75 attendees, two security guards.

8 Number 25, a request from Daniel
9 Kramer, a One-Day License Class G, a wine
10 tasting, October 19th. The License No. is
11 129688, 500 attendees, six security guards.

12 Number 26, a request from Daniel
13 Kramer, a One-Day License Class G, a wine
14 tasting, March 29, 2025. The License No. is
15 129689, 500 attendees, six security guards.

16 Number 27, a request from Daniel
17 Kramer, a One-Day License Class G, a wine
18 tasting, April 26, 2025, License No. 129690, 500
19 attendees, six security guards.

20 Number 28, a request from Patrick
21 DiBattista, a One-Day License Class G, Western
22 Line Dance Class, September 21st. The License
23 No. is 129674, 200 attendees, four security
24 guards.

25 Number 29, a request from Stephen

1 Gilson, a One-Day License Class G, a reception,
2 September 15th. The License No. is 129825, 250
3 attendees, four security guards.

4 Number 30, Kelley Laczko, L-A-C-Z-K-O,
5 a One-Day License Class G, a reception. This is
6 September 19th to September 22nd. The License
7 No. is 129789, 70 attendees, two security guards.

8 Number 31, a request from Senay
9 Tesfaye, a One-Day License Class G, a wedding,
10 September 14th and September 15th. The License
11 No. is 129787, 200 attendees, four security
12 guards.

13 Number 32, Aysha, A-Y-S-H-A, Corbett,
14 C-O-R-B-E-T-T, a One-Day License Class G,
15 performance, September 28th. The License No. is
16 129871, 37 attendees, one security guard.

17 Number 33, Robert Jordan, a One-Day
18 License Class G, a private event, September 13th.
19 The License No. is 129900, 60 attendees, two
20 security guards.

21 Number 34, Schneider's of Capitol
22 Hill, a One-Day Substantial Change, a tasting.
23 The substantial change is using the license off-
24 premises at 2508-2510 24th St NE for a tasting.
25 This is October 5th. The License No. is 000252,

1 Substantial Change License No. 24-SC-00942.

2 Number 35, Brilliant LLC, Flash, a
3 One-Day Substantial Change for a concert. The
4 nature of substantial change is using the license
5 off-premises at 1235 W Street NE, September 14th.
6 The License No. is 090823. The Substantial
7 Change License No. is 24-SC-00943.

8 Number 36, Brilliant LLC, Flash, a
9 One-Day Substantial Change, a concert. The
10 nature of substantial change is using the license
11 off-premises at 1855 W Street NE. This is on
12 September 14th. The License No. is 090823. The
13 Substantial Change License No. is 24-SC-00943.

14 Number 37, Lost Generation Brewing
15 Company, a One-Day Substantial Change, a tasting.
16 The substantial change is to use the license off-
17 premises at Lotus Plaza, Chinatown Park. This is
18 on September 19th. The License No. is 120512.
19 The Substantial Change License No. is 24-SC-
20 00966.

21 Number 38, Exotic Wine and Liquors, a
22 One-Day Substantial Change for a tasting. The
23 substantial change is using the license off-
24 premises at the front of establishment. This is
25 on October 12th. The License No. is 105806. The

1 Substantial Change License No. is 24-SC-00968.

2 Number 39, 1547 7th Ventures, LLC,
3 Ambar, a One-Day Substantial Change for a
4 festival. The substantial change is to use tent
5 for participation in Open Streets Festival. This
6 is October 5th. The License No. is 100804. The
7 Substantial Change License No. is 24-SC-00964.

8 Number 40, Kirwan's on the Wharf, a
9 One-Day Substantial Change for a reception. The
10 substantial change is to use the license off-
11 premises on the patio. This is September 19th.
12 The License No. is 105765, Substantial Change
13 License No. 24-SC-00967.

14 Number 41, Rugby Pub LLC, Kaliwa/Pink
15 Tiger, One-Day Substantial Change for a
16 reception. The substantial change is to use the
17 license off-premises on the patio. This is
18 September 19th. The License No. is 106671. The
19 Substantial Change License No. is 24-SC-00965.

20 Number 42, Rice Restaurant and Bar, a
21 One-Day Substantial Change for Art All Night.
22 The nature of substantial change is to provide
23 acoustic entertainment on the top floor for Art
24 All Night participants. This is September 28th.
25 The License No. is 060730. The Substantial

1 Change License No. is 24-SC-00970.

2 Number 43, Open City, Third Place
3 Inc., One-Day Substantial Change, a private
4 event. The nature of substantial change is use
5 the license off-premises at 3101 Wisconsin Avenue
6 NW. This is on September 11th. The License No.
7 is 072380. The Substantial Change License No. is
8 24-SC-00971.

9 Number 44, Its My Theatre LLC, a One-
10 Day Substantial Change, a private event. The
11 nature of substantial change is change to open
12 three hours earlier than the regular time. This
13 is September 14th. The License No. is 093202,
14 Substantial Change License No. 24-SC-00974.

15 Number 45, Crawl Till You Fall, LLC,
16 a Pub Crawl for 1,000 participants, Crawl Till
17 You Fall. This is November 2nd. The License No.
18 is 127809, Substantial Change License No. 24-PCE-
19 00025.

20 Number 46, Lindy Promotions, LLC, a
21 Pub Crawl. This is for 2,000, October Fest,
22 September 28th. The License No. is 110455,
23 Substantial Change License No. 24-PCE-00017.

24 Number 47, Bar Crawl Nation, LLC, a
25 Pub Crawl. This is for 1,450 people. This is

1 for November 2nd. The License No. is 114535,
2 Substantial Change License No. 24-PCE-00026.

3 Number 48, a request from Lana El-Zein
4 for a One-Day License Class F. This is Miracle
5 Theatre. This was September 9th. The License
6 No. is 129863. There is 100 attendees and two
7 security guards.

8 And number 49, a request from Rachel
9 Topelius, T-O-P-E-L-I-U-S, for a One-Day License
10 Class F. This is for a jazz concert. The
11 concert was September 7th, and the rain date was
12 September 8th. The License No. is 129839. It's
13 100 attendees, four security guards.

14 I make a motion that ABC Board approve
15 all the recommendations made by the Chair for
16 this agenda.

17 Is there a second?

18 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I second the
19 motion.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant has
21 second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.

22 Mr. Short?

23 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short; I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

25 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
2 Anderson; I agree.

3 The matter passes, 3-0.

4 We're now on the Board's licensing
5 administrative docket for September the 11th. On
6 this docket there are 18 applicants.

7 So without objection, I make a motion
8 that the Board approve the published licensing
9 administrative docket for September 11th.

10 Is there a second?

11 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short; I second the
12 motion.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
14 second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.

15 Mr. Short?

16 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short; I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

18 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
20 Anderson; I agree.

21 The matter passes, 3-0.

22 We now move to the licensing
23 administrative rescind docket. On this docket is
24 Georgetown Pantry, License No. 129228. This is a
25 Retailer B. We need to rescind the ABC license

1 application approval.

2 I make a motion that this approval be
3 rescinded.

4 Is there a second?

5 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I second the
6 motion.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant has
8 second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.
9 Mr. Short?

10 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short; I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

12 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
14 Anderson; I agree.

15 The matter passes, 3-0.

16 We're now on the medical cannabis
17 licensing agenda. And on the medical cannabis
18 licensing agenda, there are 19 agenda items.

19 I'm going to review all the agenda
20 items on this agenda with some recommendations.
21 At the end of the list, I'll make a motion that
22 the ABC Board approve the recommendations made by
23 the Chair.

24 The first set of licenses are the
25 conditional retailer and internet retailer

1 applications. Number 1, review of request to
2 convert standard application to a Conditional
3 Retailer License. This is for Organic
4 Dispensary, License No. 129285. The
5 recommendation will be for approval.

6 Number 2, a review of social equity
7 application for a Conditional Internet Retailer
8 License. This is for Static Klutch, K-L-U-T-C-H,
9 LLC, License No. 128795. The recommendation is
10 approval.

11 Number 3, review of social equity
12 application for Conditional Retailer License.
13 This is for Gas.On.U LLC, License No. 129054, a
14 recommendation of approval.

15 Number 4, a review of standard
16 application for Conditional Retailer License.
17 This is for CNDev DC LLC, License No. 129376, a
18 recommendation of approval.

19 Number 5, review of social equity
20 application for Conditional Internet Retailer
21 License. This is for Wyft, W-Y-F-T. The License
22 No. is 129885. The recommendation is approval.

23 Number 6, review of social equity
24 application for Conditional Retailer License.
25 This is for Flower Girls, License No. 129886, a

1 recommendation of approval.

2 Number 7, review of social equity
3 application for Conditional Retailer License.
4 This is The Joint, License No. 129055, a denial
5 based on the failure of the applicant to provide
6 the required documents.

7 Number 8, a review of social equity
8 application for Conditional Retailer License.
9 This is for Drawing Blanks LLC, License No.
10 128901. The recommendation is denial based on
11 the failure of the applicant to provide the
12 required documents.

13 Number 9, a review of social equity
14 application for Conditional Retailer License.
15 This is for Galaxy Buds LLC, License No. 128654.
16 The recommendation is denial. The applicant
17 failed to provide the required documents.

18 Number 10, a review of social equity
19 application for Conditional Retailer License.
20 This is for KAW Enterprises, License No. 129413.
21 The recommendation is denial. The applicant
22 failed to provide the required documents.

23 Number 11, a review of social equity
24 application for Conditional Retailer License.
25 This is for Binett, B-I-N-E-T-T, Industries LLC,

1 License No. 128284. Denial; the applicant failed
2 to provide the required documents.

3 Number 12, a review of social equity
4 application for Conditional Internet Retailer
5 License. This is for SVT LLC. The
6 recommendation is denial. The applicant failed
7 to provide the required documents.

8 Number 13, which is now the standard
9 retailer applications, a review of social equity
10 application for New Retailer License with
11 Delivery Endorsement. This is for Capitol Budz,
12 B-U-D-Z, LLC, License No. 127929. The
13 recommendation is placard.

14 Number 14, review of social equity
15 application for New Retailer License with
16 Delivery Endorsement. This is for Mirage Inc,
17 License No. 129298, a recommendation of placard.

18 Appeals, number 15, a review of
19 request to accept more license applications
20 submitted during the open application period for
21 standard retailers and internet retailers to
22 verify application rankings, request submitted by
23 Kinner & McGowan. The recommendation is that
24 this matter be referred back for licensing.

25 Number 16, review of appeal of denial

1 for a social equity application for a New
2 Retailer License. This is for Cannabis Karma,
3 License No. 129084. The recommendation is
4 denial.

5 Number 17, a review of appeal of
6 denial for social equity application for
7 Conditional New Retailer License. This is for
8 Creep Clothing LLC, License No. 128924. The
9 recommendation is approval.

10 Number 18, review of appeal of denial
11 for social equity application for Conditional
12 Retailer License. This is for DC Exotica, LLC,
13 License No. 129058. The recommendation is
14 approval.

15 And number 19, review of appeal of
16 denial for social equity application for a New
17 Retailer License with Delivery, Educational
18 Tasting, Safe-Use Treatment Facility, and Summer
19 Garden Endorsements. This is for Gasaholics, G-
20 A-S-A-H-O-L-I-C-S, License No. 128177. The
21 recommendation is approval.

22 I therefore make a motion that ABC
23 Board approve the recommendations made by the
24 Chair for the medical cannabis licensing agenda.

25 Is there a second?

1 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short; I second.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
3 second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.

4 Mr. Short?

5 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short; I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

7 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
9 Anderson; I agree.

10 The matter passes, 3-0.

11 And our final agenda for the day is
12 the medical cannabis licensing administrative
13 docket. There are three agenda items. I will
14 review them. At the end, I will ask the Board to
15 approve the recommendations made by the Chair.

16 The first one is Kaliiva, K-A-L-I-I-V-
17 A, License No. 126777, Medical Cannabis Retailer
18 with Delivery Endorsement, new application,
19 standard application.

20 Number 2, Firehouse DC, License No.
21 126791, Medical Cannabis Retailer with Delivery
22 Endorsement, new application, standard
23 application.

24 And number 3, Aligned, License No.
25 127009, Medical Cannabis Retailer with Delivery,

1 new application, social equity application.

2 I make a motion that ABC Board approve
3 these applications.

4 Is there a second?

5 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I second the
6 motion.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant has
8 second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.

9 Mr. Short?

10 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short; I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

12 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
14 Anderson; I agree.

15 The matter passes, 3-0.

16 We're now at the end of our agenda
17 items for the day. We concluded our afternoon
18 calendar earlier this morning. I read our
19 afternoon calendar into the record. Since the
20 Board has no further business, the Board will now
21 adjourn for the day.

22 As Chairperson of the Alcoholic
23 Beverage and Cannabis Board for the District of
24 Columbia, and in accordance with Title 3, Chapter
25 4 and 5, Office of Open Government, I move that

1 ABC Board hold a closed meeting on September 18th
2 for the purpose of discussing and hearing reports
3 concerning ongoing or planned investigations of
4 alleged criminal or civil misconduct or
5 violations of law or regulations, and seeking
6 legal advice from our legal counsel on the
7 Board's investigative agenda, legal agenda, and
8 licensing agenda for September 18th as published
9 in the DC Register on September 13th.

10 Is there a second?

11 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
13 second the motion. I will now take a roll call
14 vote on the motion before us now that it has been
15 second.

16 Mr. Short?

17 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short; I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

19 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant; I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
21 Anderson; I agree.

22 As it appears that the motion has
23 passed, 3-0, I hereby give notice that ABC Board
24 will hold this closed meeting pursuant to the
25 Open Meetings Act. Notice will also be posted on

1 the ABC Board's Hearing Bulletin Board, placed on
2 the electronic calendar on ABCA's website, and
3 published in the DC Register in as timely a
4 manner as practical.

5 We will now adjourn for the day. I
6 would like to thank the members of the public who
7 participated in our hearing today.

8 I also would like to thank our Board
9 members who participated in our hearings today.
10 We're now adjourned for the day. I will now ask
11 all Board members to return to executive session
12 for further business.

13 Have a great day. Thank you.

14 (Whereupon, the above-entitled matter
15 went off the record at 12:39 p.m.)
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25

A
A- 30:11
A-S-A-H-O-L-I-C-S
 42:20
A-Y-S-H-A 32:13
a.m 2:2
ABC 25:18 26:19 36:14
 37:25 38:22 42:22
 44:2 45:1,23 46:1
ABCA 1:24
ABCA's 46:2
above-entitled 46:14
accept 41:19
accepted 3:3 4:4 6:4
 7:13 8:15
acoustic 34:23
Act 45:25
address 20:18
adjourn 44:21 46:5
adjourned 46:10
administrative 1:12,13
 1:15 37:5,9,23 43:12
advertising 15:19
advice 45:6
Advisory 9:4,22 12:18
 14:9
afternoon 44:17,19
agenda 1:5,6,7,8,9,10
 1:14 2:4,4,5,7 4:19
 5:2,3,5,6 6:16,23,24
 8:1 12:15,16,17 16:9
 16:10 22:5,6 24:24,24
 25:18 36:16 38:17,18
 38:18,19,20 42:24
 43:11,13 44:16 45:7,7
 45:8
agree 3:9,11,13 4:11,13
 4:15 6:10,12,14 7:20
 7:22,24 8:21,23,25
 9:14,16,18 10:6,8,10
 10:25 11:2,4,17,19,21
 12:9,11,13 13:4,6,8
 13:22,24 14:1,19,21
 14:23 15:12,14,16
 16:3,5,7,22,24 17:1
 17:14,16,18 18:8,10
 18:12 19:1,3,5,19,21
 19:23 20:11,13,15
 21:4,6,8,23,25 22:2
 22:17,19,21 23:9,11
 23:13,25 24:2,4,17,19
 24:21 25:11,13,15
 26:5,7,9 36:23,25
 37:2,16,18,20 38:10
 38:12,14 43:5,7,9
 44:10,12,14 45:17,19
 45:21
agreement 5:17 9:3,7

9:21,24 12:18,23
alcohol 2:8
alcoholic 1:2,6,18 2:6
 2:13,20 6:25 7:6
 44:22
Aldi 9:5
Aligned 43:24
Alisa 30:3
alleged 45:4
Alley 11:25
Allyson 30:11
Ambar 34:3
Anderson 1:19,21 2:3
 3:6,10,12,13 4:8,12
 4:14,15,22,25 6:7,11
 6:13,14 7:17,21,23,24
 8:18,22,24,25 9:11,15
 9:17,18 10:3,7,9,10
 10:22 11:1,3,4,14,18
 11:20,21 12:6,10,12
 12:13 13:1,5,7,7,19
 13:23,25 14:1,16,20
 14:22,23 15:9,13,15
 15:15,25 16:4,6,7,19
 16:23,25 17:1,11,15
 17:17,17 18:5,9,11,12
 18:23 19:2,4,4,16,20
 19:22,23 20:8,12,14
 20:14 21:1,5,7,8,20
 21:24 22:1,2,14,18,20
 22:21 23:6,10,12,13
 23:22 24:1,3,4,14,18
 24:20,21 25:8,12,14
 25:15 26:2,6,8,9
 36:20,24 37:1,2,13,17
 37:19,20 38:7,11,13
 38:14 43:2,6,8,9 44:7
 44:11,13,14 45:12,18
 45:20,21
apologize 4:23
appeal 41:25 42:5,10
 42:15
Appeals 41:18
appears 45:22
applicant 40:5,11,16,21
 41:1,6
applicants 26:15 37:6
application 13:11 14:4
 17:3,20 18:14 19:7,25
 38:1 39:2,7,12,16,20
 39:24 40:3,8,14,19,24
 41:4,10,15,20,22 42:1
 42:6,11,16 43:18,19
 43:22,23 44:1,1
applications 10:13
 26:21 39:1 41:9,19
 44:3
approval 26:18 38:1,2

39:5,10,14,18,22 40:1
 42:9,14,21
approve 9:6 11:10 12:1
 12:22 14:12 15:21
 16:14 20:3,21 21:15
 22:10 23:1,18 24:9
 25:3 26:19 36:14 37:8
 38:22 42:23 43:15
 44:2
approved 9:25
April 31:18
Art 29:25 34:21,23
Ascent 19:9
Association 10:14
Astoria 22:8,25 23:17
attendees 26:16,25
 27:4,9,14,19,24 28:3
 28:8,12,17,23 29:2,7
 29:12,17,22 30:2,5,10
 30:14,18,23 31:3,7,11
 31:15,19,23 32:3,7,11
 32:16,19 36:6,13
August 9:21 10:14
 12:20 13:11
authority 2:15,22 3:22
 5:14,17,21 7:2,8 8:8
Avenue 35:5
Aysha 32:13

B

B 17:4 37:25
B-E-H-N-S-C-H 27:2
B-I-N-E-T-T 40:25
B-U-D-Z 41:12
back 41:24
Bar 34:20 35:24
based 40:5,10
Behnsch 27:2
Beverage 1:2,18 44:23
beverages 1:6 2:6,13
 2:21 6:25 7:7
Binett 40:25
Blanks 40:9
Blues 11:25
Board 1:2,10,18 25:18
 26:19 36:14 37:8
 38:22 42:23 43:14
 44:2,20,20,23 45:1,23
 46:1,8,11
Board's 26:12 37:4 45:7
 46:1
Bomgardner 27:7
Brewing 33:14
Brilliant 33:2,8
Brown 30:8
brunch 30:8
Buds 40:15
Budz 41:11

Bulletin 46:1
business 44:20 46:12

C

C 17:5
C-A-S-S-E-R- 26:22
C-O-R-B-E-T-T 32:14
Caf 2:10 6:19 25:20
calendar 44:18,19 46:2
call 3:7 4:9 6:8 7:18
 8:19 9:12 10:4,23
 11:15 12:7 13:2,20
 14:17 15:10 16:1,20
 17:12 18:6,24 19:17
 20:9 21:2,21 22:15
 23:7,23 24:15 25:9
 26:3 36:21 37:14 38:8
 43:3 44:8 45:13
cameras 5:19 6:1
Cameron 20:18
cancellation 1:10 25:17
 25:21
cancelled 25:23
cancelling 25:18
cannabis 1:2,7,14,15
 1:18 12:16,17 15:3,19
 38:16,17 42:2,24
 43:12,17,21,25 44:23
capacity 21:11,12
Capitol 32:21 41:11
carry-out 20:1
case 2:10 3:17 5:8,10
 5:15 6:18,22 8:3
 10:14 11:8 13:12 14:5
 15:3
Casey 27:25
Cassery 26:22
category 26:15
Chair 26:20 36:15 38:23
 42:24 43:15
Chairperson 1:18,21
 2:3 3:6,10,12 4:8,12
 4:14,22,25 6:7,11,13
 7:17,21,23 8:18,22,24
 9:11,15,17 10:3,7,9
 10:22 11:1,3,14,18,20
 12:6,10,12 13:1,5,7
 13:19,23,25 14:16,20
 14:22 15:9,13,15,25
 16:4,6,19,23,25 17:11
 17:15,17 18:5,9,11,23
 19:2,4,16,20,22 20:8
 20:12,14 21:1,5,7,20
 21:24 22:1,14,18,20
 23:6,10,12,22 24:1,3
 24:14,18,20 25:8,12
 25:14 26:2,6,8 36:20
 36:24 37:1,13,17,19

38:7,11,13 43:2,6,8
 44:7,11,13,22 45:12
 45:18,20
change 1:11 17:4 26:12
 32:22,23 33:1,3,4,7,9
 33:10,13,15,16,19,22
 33:23 34:1,3,4,7,9,10
 34:12,15,16,19,21,22
 35:1,3,4,7,10,11,11
 35:14,18,23 36:2
Chapel 10:13
Chapter 11:9 44:24
charge 2:13,20 3:20
 5:12,16,19,25 6:24
 7:6 8:5
Chinatown 33:17
City 14:10 35:2
Civic 10:13
civil 45:4
class 17:4 18:15 26:23
 27:2,7,12,18,22 28:1
 28:5,10,15,20,25 29:5
 29:10,15,20,25 30:4,8
 30:12,16,22 31:1,6,9
 31:13,17,21,22 32:1,5
 32:9,14,18 36:4,10
closed 45:1,24
closure 15:1
Clothing 42:8
CNDev 39:17
Code 2:15,23 3:22 5:14
 5:18,21 7:2 8:8
Columbia 1:1 44:24
Commission 9:4,22
 12:19 14:9
Company 33:15
compromise 2:8,11 3:3
 3:16,19 4:4 5:7,11 6:4
 6:17,21 7:13 8:2,5,15
concerning 45:3
concert 27:13 33:3,9
 36:10,11
concert/live 28:5,10,16
 28:21,25 29:5,10,15
 29:20
concluded 44:17
conditional 38:25 39:2
 39:7,12,16,20,24 40:3
 40:8,14,19,24 41:4
 42:7,11
conduct 6:1
consent 11:6
continue 11:7
convert 39:2
Corbett 32:13
correct 5:2,3,5 21:10
counsel 45:6
Cove 17:5,23

Crawl 35:15,16,16,21
 35:24,25
Creek 18:16
Creep 42:8
Creole 3:17 8:3
criminal 45:4
Cuba 25:20
CX 18:15

D

D-A-E 30:20
D-A-L-B-Y 30:16
Dae 30:19
Dalby 30:15
Damante 30:12
Dan 30:3
Dance 31:22
Daniel 31:8,12,16
date 26:15 36:11
dated 2:9 3:16 5:7 6:18
 8:2 9:3,21 10:14 11:7
 11:24 12:20 13:11
 14:4,9
David 26:22
day 1:11 2:4 35:10
 43:11 44:17,21 46:5
 46:10,13
days 2:17,24 3:24 5:21
 5:23 7:3,10 8:10
DC 1:24 2:15,23 3:22
 5:14,17,21 7:2 8:8
 21:14 22:8,25 23:17
 39:17 42:12 43:20
 45:9 46:3
deadline 14:8
delivery 20:1 41:11,16
 42:17 43:18,21,25
denial 40:4,10,16,21
 41:1,6,25 42:4,6,10
 42:16
deny 10:17 13:14
determined 18:17
 20:19
Diane 27:21
DiBattista 31:21
discussing 45:2
dismiss 10:13
dismissed 13:11 14:4
Dispensary 39:4
District 1:1 44:23
docket 1:11,12,13,15
 26:13,13 37:5,6,9,23
 37:23 43:13
documentary 28:1
documents 40:6,12,17
 40:22 41:2,7
Donovan 1:19,21
Dontay 30:7

Dragon's 19:9
Drawing 40:9

E

E 27:7
E-O-K 30:21
earlier 35:12 44:18
Edge 19:9
Educational 42:17
Eisenberg 27:12
EI- 28:24 29:4,9,14,19
EI-Zein 28:4,9,15,20
 36:3
electronic 46:2
emergency 15:20
endorsement 17:21
 19:8 20:1 41:11,16
 43:18,22
Endorsements 42:19
enforcement 5:25
ensure 5:19 6:1
Enterprises 40:20
entertainment 17:21,22
 34:23
equity 39:6,11,19,23
 40:2,7,13,18,23 41:3
 41:9,14 42:1,6,11,16
 44:1
establishment 33:24
event 26:15 32:18 35:4
 35:10
executive 46:11
Exotic 33:21
Exotica 42:12
extend 14:8

F

F 26:23 27:3,7,12,18,22
 28:1,5,10,15,20,25
 29:5,10,15,20,25 30:4
 30:8,12,16 36:4,10
Facility 18:15 42:18
fact- 18:18
failed 3:20 8:6 40:17,22
 41:1,6
failure 5:12,16,19 40:5
 40:11
Fall 35:15,17
Fest 35:21
festival 34:4,5
file 3:20 8:6
filed 10:13 15:1
film 28:2
final 43:11
find 5:9
finding 18:19
fine 2:16,18,24,25 3:23
 3:25 5:22,24 7:4,11

8:9,11
Firehouse 43:20
first 2:4,7,14,21 7:1,7
 12:16 16:10 22:5
 30:20 38:24 43:16
Fish 21:13
five 19:8 30:23
Flash 33:2,8
floor 34:23
Flower 39:25
follow 5:16
following 25:19
follows 2:12 3:19
footage 5:13,20
four 27:9,14 28:3 31:23
 32:3,11 36:13
front 33:24
fundraiser 30:13 31:1
further 4:23 44:20
 46:12

G

G 30:22 31:1,6,9,13,17
 31:21 32:1,5,9,14,18
G- 42:19
Galaxy 40:15
game 19:8
games 19:9
Garden 17:23 21:12
 42:19
Gas.On.U 39:13
Gasaholics 42:19
Generation 33:14
George 30:25
Georgetown 2:10 6:19
 37:24
Gilson 32:1
Girls 39:25
give 4:19 45:23
going 26:11,14 38:19
Goods 12:19,20
Government 44:25
Grant 1:21 3:10,11,11
 4:6,6,8,12,13,13 6:11
 6:12,12 7:15,15,17,21
 7:22,22 8:22,23,23
 9:9,9,11,15,16,16
 10:7,8,8,20,20,22
 11:1,2,2,18,19,19
 12:4,4,6,10,11,11
 13:5,6,6,17,17,19,23
 13:24,24 14:20,21,21
 15:7,7,9,13,14,14
 16:4,5,5,17,17,19,23
 16:24,24 17:15,16,16
 18:3,3,5,9,10,10,21
 18:21,23 19:2,3,3,20
 19:21,21 20:6,6,8,12

20:13,13,24,24 21:1,5
21:6,6,18,18,20,24,25
21:25 22:18,19,19
23:4,4,6,10,11,11
24:1,2,2,12,12,14,18
24:19,19 25:6,6,8,12
25:13,13,25,25 26:2,6
26:7,7 36:18,18,20,24
36:25,25 37:17,18,18
38:5,5,7,11,12,12
43:6,7,7 44:5,5,7,11
44:12,12 45:18,19,19

great 46:13
Grown 14:10
guard 27:20 30:6,10
32:16
guards 26:25 27:5,10
27:15,24 28:3,8,13,18
28:23 29:3,8,13,18,23
30:2,14,18,24 31:3,7
31:11,15,19,24 32:3,7
32:12,20 36:7,13

H

hear 2:5
hearing 2:9 3:16 5:7
6:18 8:2 11:7 15:1,5
18:19 45:2 46:1,7
hearings 46:9
Hideaway 20:19
HiFi 25:2
Hill 32:22
hold 4:17,18,19 5:1
45:1,24
hours 5:13 35:12

I

II 2:20 5:16 7:6
III 5:19
import 2:14 6:25
imported 2:13 6:25
incorrect 5:2
indefinitely 2:18,25
3:25 5:24 7:4,11 8:11
Indigo 11:9
Industries 40:25
information 4:23 21:11
Ingleside 18:16
inside 17:22
internet 38:25 39:7,20
41:4,21
investigations 45:3
investigative 45:7
invoices 11:24
item 12:15 24:24
items 2:4 38:18,20
43:13 44:17

J

Jack 29:24
JAMES 1:22
jazz 11:25 36:10
Joint 40:4
Jordan 32:17
JOSE 1:24
Joshua 27:16
JR 1:21,22
July 3:16 8:3

K

K-A-L-I-I-V- 43:16
K-L-U-T-C-H 39:8
Kaliiva 43:16
Kaliwa/Pink 34:14
Karma 42:2
Kathy 30:15
KAW 40:20
Kelley 32:4
Kinner 41:23
Kirwan's 34:8
Klutch 39:8
know 6:22
Kramer 31:9,13,17
Kristen 31:4

L

L-A-C-Z-K-O 32:4
L-A-U-R- 27:6
L-L-Y-S-O-N 30:12
L-Y 26:23
Laczko 32:4
Lana 28:4,9,14,19,24
29:4,9,14,19 36:3
Laure 27:6
law 45:5
lecture 27:22
Legacy 25:1
legal 1:5,6 2:5,7 4:18
5:2,3,5,6 6:16 12:15
12:17 45:6,6,7
license 1:10 2:11,17,24
3:18,24 5:9,23 6:19
7:3,10 8:4,10 9:5,23
10:16 11:9,25 12:21
13:13 14:6,11 16:12
17:5,23 18:15,16
19:11 20:2,20 21:14
22:9,25 23:17 24:8
25:2,19,20,23 26:16
26:23,24 27:2,4,7,9
27:12,14,17,19,22,23
28:1,2,5,7,10,12,15
28:17,20,22,25 29:1,5
29:6,10,12,15,17,20
29:22,25 30:1,4,5,8,9
30:12,13,16,17,22,23

31:1,2,5,6,9,10,13,14
31:17,18,21,22 32:1,2
32:5,6,9,10,14,15,18
32:19,23,25 33:1,4,6
33:7,10,12,13,16,18
33:19,23,25 34:1,6,7
34:10,12,13,17,18,19
34:25 35:1,5,6,7,13
35:14,17,18,22,23
36:1,2,4,5,9,12 37:24
37:25 39:3,4,8,9,12
39:13,16,17,21,21,24
39:25 40:3,4,8,9,14
40:15,19,20,24 41:1,5
41:10,12,15,17,19
42:2,3,7,8,12,13,17
42:20 43:17,20,24
licensee 25:20
licensees 26:13
licenses 38:24
licensing 1:7,8,9,12,13
1:14 16:9,10 22:5,6
24:24 37:4,8,22 38:17
38:18 41:24 42:24
43:12 45:8

lieu 2:9 3:16 5:7 6:17
8:2
Line 35:20
Line 31:22
Liquors 33:21
list 26:18 38:21
live 17:21
LLC 20:19 33:2,8 34:2
34:14 35:9,15,20,24
39:9,13,17 40:9,15,25
41:5,12 42:8,12
Lost 33:14
Lotus 33:17
Lounge 5:9,12

M

M-U-T-H 29:25
machines 19:8
maintain 5:20
manner 46:4
Manufacturer 17:4
marathon 30:16
March 31:14
Mark 27:11
Market 9:23 10:15
matter 1:4 2:7 3:14 4:16
6:15 7:25 9:1,19
10:11 11:5,22 12:14
12:16 13:9 14:2,24
15:5,17 16:8,10 17:2
17:8,19 18:1,13 19:6
19:13,24 20:16 21:9
22:3,5,22 23:14 24:5

24:22 25:16 26:10
37:3,21 38:15 41:24
43:10 44:15 46:14
McGowan 41:23
medical 1:7,14,15
12:16,17 15:18 38:16
38:17 42:24 43:12,17
43:21,25

meeting 1:3 45:1,24
Meetings 45:25
Member 1:21,22 3:5,9
3:11 4:6,11,13 6:6,10
6:12 7:15,20,22 8:17
8:21,23 9:9,14,16
10:2,6,8,20,25 11:2
11:13,17,19 12:4,9,11
12:25 13:4,6,17,22,24
14:15,19,21 15:7,12
15:14,24 16:3,5,17,22
16:24 17:10,14,16
18:3,8,10,21 19:1,3
19:15,19,21 20:6,11
20:13,24 21:4,6,18,23
21:25 22:13,17,19
23:4,9,11,21,25 24:2
24:12,17,19 25:6,11
25:13,25 26:5,7 36:18
36:23,25 37:11,16,18
38:5,10,12 43:1,5,7
44:5,10,12 45:11,17
45:19

members 46:6,9,11
met 1:18
Mi 25:20
minute 4:17,19
Miracle 36:4
Mirage 41:16
misconduct 45:4
moot 14:6
morning 2:5 44:18
motion 3:2,7 4:3,7,9 6:3
6:8 7:12,16,18 8:14
8:19 9:6,10,12,24
10:4,12,17,21,23 11:7
11:10,15 12:1,5,7,22
13:2,14,18,20 14:12
14:17 15:4,8,10,21
16:1,14,18,20 17:7,12
17:25 18:4,6,18,22,24
19:12,17 20:3,7,9,21
20:25 21:2,15,19,21
22:10,15 23:1,5,7,18
23:23 24:9,13,15 25:3
25:7,9,22 26:1,3,19
36:14,19,21 37:7,12
37:14 38:2,6,8,21
42:22 43:3 44:2,6,8
45:13,14,22

move 16:9 22:4 24:23
25:17 26:11 37:22
44:25
Multipurpose 18:15
music 28:5,10,16,21
29:1,6,11,16,21
Muth 29:24

N

name 30:20,21
names 26:14
Nation 35:24
nature 33:4,10 34:22
35:4,11
NE 32:24 33:5,11
need 4:18,22 6:23
37:25
needs 5:4
Neighborhood 9:4,22
12:19 14:9
new 18:14 41:10,15
42:1,7,16 43:18,22
44:1
Night 30:1 34:21,24
notice 15:19 45:23,25
November 35:17 36:1
number 3:15 5:5 6:16
8:1 9:2,20 10:12 11:6
11:23 13:10 14:3,7,25
15:18 17:3,20 18:14
18:16 19:7,25 20:17
21:10 22:23 23:15
24:6 26:22 27:1,6,11
27:16,21,25 28:4,9,14
28:19,24 29:4,9,14,19
29:24 30:3,7,11,15,19
30:25 31:4,8,12,16,20
31:25 32:4,8,13,17,21
33:2,8,14,21 34:2,8
34:14,20 35:2,9,15,20
35:24 36:3,8 39:1,6
39:11,15,19,23 40:2,7
40:13,18,23 41:3,8,14
41:18,25 42:5,10,15
43:20,24
NW 20:18 35:6

O

objection 37:7
Ocean 5:8,11
October 26:24 31:10
32:25 33:25 34:6
35:21
off- 32:23 33:16,23
34:10
off-premises 2:21 7:7
11:24 33:5,11 34:17
35:5

offer 2:8,11 3:2,15,18
4:3 5:6,11 6:3,17,21
7:13 8:2,5,14
offering 19:9
Office 44:25
OIC 5:10
Okay 4:25 26:11
One- 35:9
one-day 26:12,23 27:2
27:7,12,17,22 28:1,5
28:10,15,20,25 29:5
29:10,15,20,25 30:4,8
30:12,16,21 31:1,5,9
31:13,17,21 32:1,5,9
32:14,17,22 33:3,9,15
33:22 34:3,9,15,21
35:3 36:4,9
ongoing 45:3
open 34:5 35:2,11
41:20 44:25 45:25
operating 16:11 22:7
22:24 23:16 24:7 25:1
operational 5:20 6:2
opposition 14:3
order 6:24
ORELLANA 1:24
Organic 39:3
outdoors 17:22
outlined 25:19

P

P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S
2:1
p.m 46:15
Pace-o-Matic 19:10
paid 2:17,19,24 3:1,23
3:25 5:25 7:3,5,9,11
8:9,11
Pantry 37:24
Pappe 20:2
Park 33:17
part 5:25
participants 34:24
35:16
participated 46:7,9
participation 34:5
passed 45:23
passes 3:14 4:16 6:15
7:25 9:1,19 10:11
11:5,22 12:14 13:9
14:2,24 15:17 16:8
17:2,19 18:13 19:6,24
20:16 21:9 22:3,22
23:14 24:5,22 25:16
26:10 37:3,21 38:15
43:10 44:15
patio 34:11,17
Patrick 31:20

Pattie's 24:8
Pause 4:21,24
payable 5:23
pending 4:1 8:12
people 35:25
performance 28:6,11
28:16,21 29:1,6,11,16
29:21 32:15
period 41:20
permit 2:14 7:1 16:12
22:7,24 23:16 24:7
25:1
petition 14:8
placard 17:7,25 19:12
41:13,17
Place 35:2
placed 46:1
planned 45:3
Plaza 33:17
please 4:17,20
Political 24:8
posted 45:25
Pot 12:19,20
practical 46:4
premises 17:22 20:18
32:24 33:17,24 34:11
PRESENT 1:20,23
presiding 1:19
primary 2:14,22 7:1,8
private 32:18 35:3,10
Promotions 35:20
protest 11:7 14:8
provide 5:12 17:21
34:22 40:5,11,17,22
41:2,7
Pub 34:14 35:16,21,25
public 46:6
published 37:8 45:8
46:3
purchase 7:6
purchased 2:20
purpose 45:2
pursuant 45:24

Q

quarterly 3:20 4:1 8:6
8:12
Queens 10:13

R

R-H-Y-U 27:22
Rachel 36:8
rain 36:11
rankings 41:22
read 5:1,4 26:14 44:18
reason 25:19
reception 27:18 30:4
31:6 32:1,5 34:9,16

recommendation 26:17
26:20 39:5,9,14,18,22
40:1,10,16,21 41:6,13
41:17,23 42:3,9,13,21
recommendations
36:15 38:20,22 42:23
43:15
record 5:3,4 44:19
46:15
referred 41:24
Register 45:9 46:3
regular 35:12
regulations 45:5
reinstate 13:11 14:4
remains 21:12
reports 45:2
request 5:13 10:18
11:11,23 12:2 13:10
13:15 14:7,13,25
15:22 16:11,15 19:10
20:4,17,22 21:10,16
22:7,11,23 23:2,15,19
24:6,10,25 25:4 27:1
27:6,11,16,21,25 28:4
28:9,14,19,24 29:4,9
29:14,19,24 30:3,7,11
30:15,19,25 31:4,8,12
31:16,20,25 32:8 36:3
36:8 39:1 41:19,22
requested 25:21
required 8:6 40:6,12,17
40:22 41:2,7
rescind 1:13 37:23,25
rescinded 38:3
Restaurant 19:11 34:20
retail 16:11 22:7,24
23:16 24:7 25:1
retailer 2:21 7:7 15:3
17:4,5 37:25 38:25,25
39:3,7,12,16,20,24
40:3,8,14,19,24 41:4
41:9,10,15 42:2,7,12
42:17 43:17,21,25
retailers 41:21,21
return 46:11
review 2:8 3:15 4:18 5:6
6:17 8:1 9:2,20 10:12
11:6,23 12:17 13:10
14:3,7,25 15:18 16:10
17:3,20 18:14 19:7,25
20:17 21:10 22:6,23
23:15 24:6,25 38:19
39:1,6,11,15,19,23
40:2,7,13,18,23 41:3
41:9,14,18,25 42:5,10
42:15 43:14
Rhyu 27:21
Rice 34:20

right 5:1
Robert 32:17
Rock 18:16
roll 3:7 4:9 6:8 7:18
 8:19 9:12 10:4,23
 11:15 12:7 13:2,20
 14:17 15:10 16:1,20
 17:12 18:6,24 19:17
 20:9 21:2,21 22:15
 23:7,23 24:15 25:9
 26:3 36:21 37:14 38:8
 43:3 44:8 45:13
Roma 16:12
Rugby 34:14
rulemaking 15:20

S

S- 30:20
S-A-W-I-S-L-A-K 27:17
S-E-M-E-N-I-A-K 31:5
S-O 30:21
Safe-Use 42:18
Sahara 9:22 10:15
Sawislak 27:17
Schneider's 32:21
Seas 19:11
seating 21:11,13
second 1:9 3:4,5,7,21
 4:5,6,9 6:5,6,8 7:14
 7:15,18 8:7,16,17,19
 9:8,9,12 10:1,2,4,19
 10:20,23 11:12,13,15
 12:3,4,7,24,25 13:2
 13:16,17,20 14:14,14
 14:15,17 15:6,7,10,23
 15:24 16:1,16,17,20
 17:9,10,12 18:2,3,6
 18:20,21,24 19:14,15
 19:17 20:5,6,9,23,24
 21:2,17,18,21 22:12
 22:13,15 23:3,4,7,20
 23:21,23 24:11,12,15
 24:23 25:5,6,9,24,25
 26:3 36:17,18,21
 37:10,11,14 38:4,5,8
 42:25 43:1,3 44:4,5,8
 45:10,13,15
secondary 3:21 8:7
Section 2:16,23 3:22
 5:14,18,21 7:2 8:8
security 26:25 27:5,10
 27:15,19,24 28:3,8,13
 28:18,23 29:2,7,13,18
 29:23 30:2,6,10,14,18
 30:24 31:3,7,11,15,19
 31:23 32:3,7,11,16,20
 36:7,13
see 5:1

seeking 45:5
Semeniak 31:5
Senay 32:8
Seok 30:19
September 1:17 2:9 5:7
 6:18 9:3 11:8,24 14:4
 14:10 15:1 27:3,8,13
 27:18,23 28:2,6,7,11
 28:16,22 29:1,6,11,11
 29:16,21 30:1,4,9,13
 30:17,22 31:2,6,22
 32:2,6,6,10,10,15,18
 33:5,12,18 34:11,18
 34:24 35:6,13,22 36:5
 36:11,12 37:5,9 45:1
 45:8,9

session 46:11
set 15:4 38:24
settlement 5:17 9:2,20
 12:18
Seven 19:11
Shop 21:14
Short 1:22 3:5,5,6,8,9,9
 4:10,11,11 6:6,6,7,9
 6:10,10 7:19,20,20
 8:17,17,18,20,21,21
 9:13,14,14 10:2,2,3,5
 10:6,6,24,25,25 11:13
 11:13,14,16,17,17
 12:8,9,9,25,25 13:1,3
 13:4,4,21,22,22 14:15
 14:15,16,18,19,19
 15:11,12,12,24,24,25
 16:2,3,3,21,22,22
 17:10,10,11,13,14,14
 18:7,8,8,25 19:1,1,15
 19:15,16,18,19,19
 20:10,11,11 21:3,4,4
 21:22,23,23 22:13,13
 22:14,16,17,17 23:8,9
 23:9,21,21,22,24,25
 23:25 24:16,17,17
 25:10,11,11 26:4,5,5
 36:22,23,23 37:11,11
 37:13,15,16,16 38:9
 38:10,10 43:1,1,2,4,5
 43:5 44:9,10,10 45:11
 45:11,12,16,17,17

signs 15:19
SILAS 1:21
six 30:9 31:11,15,19
Skill 19:9
skills 19:8
Smoke 13:12 14:5
social 39:6,11,19,23
 40:2,7,13,18,23 41:3
 41:9,14 42:1,6,11,16
 44:1

sorry 4:18
spelled 30:20
St 32:24
Staff 1:24
standard 39:2,15 41:8
 41:21 43:19,22
statement 3:21
statements 4:1 8:6,12
Static 39:8
statute 8:7
statutory 2:15,22 3:22
 5:13,17,21 7:1,8
Stephen 31:25
store 11:23
Street 20:18 33:5,11
Streets 34:5
submission 4:1 8:12
submitted 4:2 8:13
 41:20,22
substantial 1:11 26:12
 32:22,23 33:1,3,4,6,9
 33:10,13,15,16,19,22
 33:23 34:1,3,4,7,9,10
 34:12,15,16,19,21,22
 34:25 35:3,4,7,10,11
 35:14,18,23 36:2

summary 15:1
Summer 17:23 21:12
 42:18
supplemental 1:8,9
 22:4,6 24:23
Supreme 15:2
sure 6:23
suspended 2:18,25
 3:24 5:24 7:4,10 8:10
SVT 41:5

T

T-O-P-E-L-I-U-S 36:9
take 45:13
tasting 31:10,14,18
 32:22,24 33:15,22
 42:18
Tavern 17:5
Taylor 31:1
temporary 1:10 16:11
 22:7,24 23:16 24:7,25
 26:12
ten 30:2
tent 34:4
Terpene 15:2
Tesfaye 32:9
testing 27:3
thank 46:6,8,13
Theatre 35:9 36:5
third 15:19 35:2
three 26:25 30:14 35:12
 43:13

tier 2:14,22 3:21 7:1,8
 8:7
Tiger 34:15
Till 35:15,16
time 35:12
timely 46:3
Tingz 13:12 14:5
Title 44:24
today 46:7,9
top 34:23
Topelius 36:9
Treatment 42:18
Trevor 27:1
two 27:4,24 28:8,12,17
 28:23 29:2,7,13,17,22
 31:3,7 32:7,19 36:6

U

unlicensed 15:2
update 20:17
updated 6:24
use 33:16 34:4,10,16
 35:4

V

Ventures 34:2
verify 41:22
video 5:12,20
videoconference 1:18
violation 2:15,22 3:21
 7:1,8 8:7
violations 45:5
vote 3:7 4:9 6:8 7:18
 8:19 9:12 10:4,23
 11:15 12:7 13:2,20
 14:17 15:10 16:1,20
 17:12 18:6,24 19:17
 20:9 21:2,21 22:15
 23:7,23 24:15 25:9
 26:3 36:21 37:14 38:8
 43:3 44:8 45:14
voted 6:22

W

W 1:19,21 33:5,11
W-Y-F-T 39:21
Waldorf 22:8,25 23:17
walk-through 6:1
Wallace 28:1
warning 5:15,18
Washington 22:8
We'll 3:7 4:9 6:8 7:18
 8:19 9:12 10:4,23
 11:15 12:7 13:2,20
 14:17 15:10 16:1,20
 17:12 18:6,24 19:17
 20:9 21:2,21 22:15
 23:7,23 24:15 25:9

26:3 36:21 37:14 38:8
43:3 44:8
We're 26:11 37:4 38:16
44:16 46:10
WebEx 1:18
website 46:2
wedding 26:24 27:8
30:22 32:9
Wednesday 1:16
went 46:15
Western 31:21
Wharf 34:8
wine 31:9,13,17 33:21
Wisconsin 35:5
Wyft 39:21

X

Y

Z

Zein 28:25 29:5,10,15
29:20

0

00025 35:19
000252 32:25
000654 19:11
00966 33:20
060730 34:25
072380 35:7
076966 11:25
090823 33:6,12
093202 35:13
096613 25:20

1

1 5:5 26:22 39:1
1,000 2:16,23 5:22 7:3,9
35:16
1,450 35:25
10 2:9 6:18 15:1 28:14
40:18
100 28:7,12,17,22 29:2
29:7,12,17,22 36:6,13
100804 34:6
105765 34:12
105806 33:25
106108 2:11 6:20
106671 34:18
107164 20:2
11 1:17 5:8 27:18 28:19
40:23
11:46 2:2
110455 35:22
114106 5:9
114535 36:1
115577 3:18 8:4

11th 27:13,23 28:2 35:6
37:5,9
12 28:24 30:18 41:3
12:39 46:15
120433 17:6,24
120512 33:18
120990 23:17
120992 22:9
121598 22:25
1235 33:5
125479 14:11
126777 43:17
126791 43:21
127009 43:25
127809 35:18
127929 41:12
127993 9:5

128030 12:21
128177 42:20
128284 41:1
128445 20:20
128451 13:13 14:6

128552 11:9
128628 21:14
128654 40:15
128673 10:16
128674 9:23
128795 39:9
128901 40:10
128924 42:8
129054 39:13
129055 40:4
129058 42:13
129084 42:3
129228 37:24
129285 39:4
129298 41:17
129376 39:17
129413 40:20
129657 30:23
129666 31:2
129674 31:23
129680 26:25
129685 31:7
129688 31:11
129689 31:15
129690 31:18
129700 27:4
129786 27:24
129787 32:11
129788 27:9
129789 32:7
129792 27:19
129825 32:2
129839 36:12
129842 28:2
129852 27:14
129863 36:6

129864 28:7
129865 28:12
129866 28:17
129867 28:22
129868 29:2
129869 29:7
129870 29:12
129871 32:16
129873 29:17
129874 29:22
129876 30:2
129878 16:13
129885 39:22
129886 39:25
129888 30:5
129893 30:9
129900 32:19
129901 30:17
129903 30:14
129917 24:8
129925 25:2

12th 28:6 29:1 33:25
13 29:4 41:8
130 26:25

13th 26:24 28:7 29:16
32:18 45:9

14 29:9 41:14
140 30:14

14th 3:18 8:4 27:8 29:6
29:16 32:10 33:5,12
35:13

15 29:14 41:18
150 27:4

1547 34:2

15th 28:11 30:9,17 32:2
32:10

16 29:19 41:25

17 29:24 42:5

17th 29:11

18 10:14 30:3 37:6
42:10

1855 33:11

18th 28:16 29:12 30:5
45:1,8

19 30:7 38:18 42:15

19th 31:10 32:6 33:18
34:11,18

2

2 3:15 5:22 6:16 11:9
13:10,12 14:6 17:3
22:23 27:1 39:6 43:20

2,000 35:21

20 30:11

200 27:9 28:3 31:23
32:11

2024 1:17 2:9 3:17 5:8
6:18 8:3 9:3,21 10:14

11:8,24 12:20 13:12
14:5,10 15:2 27:18

2025 31:14,18

20th 30:13

21 12:20 30:15

210 30:23

21st 27:3 28:22 30:22
31:2,22

22 30:19

22nd 32:6

23 30:25

23-251-00024 5:8

24 31:4

24-CIT-00159 3:17 8:3

24-CMP-00019 2:10
6:19

24-PCE- 35:18

24-PCE-00017 35:23

24-PCE-00026 36:2

24-PRO-00075 10:15

24-PRO-00076 10:15

24-PRO-00084 11:8

24-PRO-00085 13:12
14:5

24-SC- 33:19

24-SC-00942 33:1

24-SC-00943 33:7,13

24-SC-00964 34:7

24-SC-00965 34:19

24-SC-00967 34:13

24-SC-00968 34:1

24-SC-00970 35:1

24-SC-00971 35:8

24-SC-00974 35:14

24-ULC-00025 15:3

24th 32:24

25 3:16 31:8

25-113(a)(5)(A) 2:23 7:9

25-113(b)(2)(A) 3:23 8:8

25-119 2:16 7:2

25-823(a)(6) 5:18

25-836(g)(1) 5:22

25-836(g)(3) 5:14

250 32:2

2508-2510 32:24

25th 31:6

26 31:12,18

27 31:16

27th 29:21

28 31:20

285 31:2

28th 29:21 30:1 32:15

34:24 35:22

29 8:3 31:14,25

2nd 35:17 36:1

3

3 8:1 14:3 17:20 23:15

27:6 39:11 43:24
 44:24
3-0 3:14 4:16 6:15 7:25
 9:1,19 10:11 11:5,22
 12:14 13:9 14:2,24
 15:17 16:8 17:2,19
 18:13 19:6,24 20:16
 21:9 22:3,22 23:14
 24:5,22 25:16 26:10
 37:3,21 38:15 43:10
 44:15 45:23
30 2:17,24 3:24 5:21,23
 7:3,10 8:10 13:11
 30:5 32:4
31 32:8
3101 35:5
32 32:13
33 32:17
34 32:21
35 33:2
36 33:8
37 32:16 33:14
38 33:21
39 34:2

4

4 9:2 14:7 18:14 24:6
 27:11 39:15 44:25
40 34:8
41 34:14
42 34:20
43 35:2
44 35:9
45 35:15
46 35:20
47 35:24
48 5:13 36:3
49 26:13,14 36:8

5

5 9:3,20 14:25 19:7
 27:16 39:19 44:25
50 27:19
500 3:23 8:9 30:2 31:11
 31:15,18
5C 9:22
5th 32:25 34:6

6

6 10:12 11:8 14:5 15:18
 19:25 27:21 39:23
6,500 30:17
60 32:19
6810-6812 20:18
6A 9:4
6C 12:19

7

7 9:21 11:6 20:17 27:25
 40:2
70 32:7
72 21:13
75 27:14 31:7
7th 34:2 36:11

8

8 11:23 14:10 21:10
 28:4 40:7
80 27:24
86 21:12,13
8A 14:9
8th 36:12

9

9 11:24 28:9 40:13
9th 27:13 36:5

C E R T I F I C A T E

This is to certify that the foregoing transcript

In the matter of: Agenda

Before: DC ABCA

Date: 09-11-24

Place: teleconference

was duly recorded and accurately transcribed under my direction; further, that said transcript is a true and accurate complete record of the proceedings.



Court Reporter

NEAL R. GROSS

COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1716 14TH ST., N.W., STE. 200

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20009-7831